RECOMMENDATION REPORT OF DEPUTY CONSERVATOR OF FORESTS HALIYAL

GOA-TAMNAR TRANSMISSION LINE FC PROJECT

On 18-10-2023, 1 along with Assistant Conservator of Forests, Alnavar Sub-Division, Range
Forest Officer, Tinaighat and Jagalpele Range and field staff and officials of Goa Tamnar Transmission
Line Project visited the ficld to inspect the proposed forest arca for diversion of forest land for the
project “Additional 400 KV feed to Goa State, additional system for power evacuation from generation

project pooled at Raigarh (Tamnar) pool™.

The proposed forest for division for diversion i.c., 64.845 ha for Goa — Tamnar 400 KV D/C Quad
transmission line (LILO Project) in favour of Goa-Tamnar Transmission Projects Limited falls under in
Tinaighat Range (31.528 ha) and Jagalpete Range (33.317 ha) falls under Haliyal Division. The
Proposed area comes under Eco-class-1 and is having 35445 no. of trees growth (Estimated as per
sample plot enumeration). Protected archaeological/heritage site /Defence establishments or other

important monuments are not located at the proposed site.

Hence after considering above observations, the diversion of 64.845 ha. of forest area in Haliyal
Division (31.528 ha in Tinaighat range and 33.317 ha in Jagalpete Range) may be considered on

recovery of NPV for diversion of forest land as per Forest Conservation act 1980.
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